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Name: Gillim House (DAOB 57) Location; 517 Frederica St.

Owner; Campbell Club, Inc. Classification;Building 
521 Frederica St. 
Owensboro, KY 42301 Specific Date; C. 1880

Description; The Campbell Club constructed ca 1880 is a three-story 
brick building, with a central, three-story, mansard-roofed tower. A 
one-story, Ionic-columned portico attached to the tower leads to the 
front entranceway to the bay window. This bay window has round brick 
hoods over each window opening. A bracketed sheet-metal cornice runs 
along the top of the bay window. The recessed wing of the house has a 
one-story porch supported by Corinthian columns. All of the second story 
windows have segmental-arched brick hoods. A line of brick patterning 
delineates the second and third stories of the tower. The third story of 
the tower has a pair of segmental-arched windows on two sides. The 
concave mansard roof is constructed of standing seam metal. Dormer 
windows with elaborate cornices pierce the mansard roofs of the main 
building and the tower. A one story wing was added in the 1950's for 
rest room facilities.

Significance; The Campbell Club building is a surviving example of the 
impressive Victorian domestic architecture that once dominated Frederica 
Street, one of Owensboro's leading residential area in the late 
nineteenth century. Most of these late Victorian structures have been 
replaced by twentieth century commercial buildings. The Campbell Club is 
an outstanding example of Second Empire architecture and one of the most 
important late Victorian structures in Owensboro. The elegant home was 
built by John S. Woolfolk, incorporator of the Peoples' Wharf-Boat and 
Transfer Company and sold a few years later to C.D. Jackson, one of the 
wealthiest men in Owensboro. Jackson was a distant relative of President 
Andrew Jackson and owned considerable land throughout the county. When 
he died his heirs sold it to a wealthy distiller who kept it only a few 
years before selling it to attorney J. D. Powers. Powers was an officer 
of the Peoples' Wharf-Boat and a state legislature. Dr. W. F. Gillim 
owned it for 31 years and the house is commonly remembered as the Gillim 
House. It became a boarding house for the upper class in the early 30's 
and many of its residents are now leading citizens of the community. In 
1959 it was converted to a private dining club, which saved it from 
being razed and replaced with a commercial building. Frederica St. was 
once lined with majestic homes from 4th St. to Griffith Avenue. The 
Gillim House is the only one remaing north of 9th St. and one of three 
left north of Parrish Avenue.

Acreage; Approximately .224 acre

Verbal Baoundary Description; The Gillim House is designated on the Owens 
boro Metropolitan Planning Commission's Computerized Land Use File- Cen 
sus Tract 3, Traffic Zone 10, Block Number 804; Parcel Number 24. 
UTM Reference;(Owensboro East) 16/490075/4180190


